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57 WEST BALTIMORE STREET 

GREENCASTLE, PA 17225 

717-597-8333 

gpc.office17225@gmail.com 

visitGPCpa.org 

churchpicnic 
Sunday, September 8, 2024 at 10:00 am 

Antrim Township Park 
12315 Grant Shook Rd Greencastle, PA 17225 

Please bring a dish to share. 
Chicken, drinks, & paper products will be provided. 

Restrooms are available. 

You may wish to 

bring along your 

own lawn chair. 

CLICK 

HERE FOR 

DIRECTIONS 

https://maps.app.goo.gl/Ct9D3MzyVdR2ytTp6
https://maps.app.goo.gl/Ct9D3MzyVdR2ytTp6
https://maps.app.goo.gl/Ct9D3MzyVdR2ytTp6
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CLERK’S REPORT 
JENNIFER ROBERTSON Clerk of Session 

GREENCASTLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

JOINT MEETING FOR ELDERS AND DEACONS 

Held on June 13, 2024 in the Social Room 

The dinner was opened by the Moderator, Rev. Dr. 

Robert Cook with a prayer.    

ELDERS PRESENT:   Anne Larew, JoAnne Lewis, 

David Lindecamp, Carole Malin, Dee Patton, Scott 

Peterson, Jenn Robertson and Ed Wine. 

ABSENT: Racheal Marconi Bowman 

CLERK: Jenn Robertson  

DEACONS PRESENT: Polly Coulter, Ben 

Herrmann, Kelly Kerstetter, Brian Rice, Candace 

Rutherford, Deb Shank, Virginia Vallillo 

ABSENT:  Debra Miller 

DINING SUPPORT:  Special Events Team Mem-

bers – Kim Morrison and Dee Patton 

JOINT MEETING 

Pastor Bob opened the Joint Meeting with the 

lighting of the candle and prayer.    Pastor Bob 

provided some historical information about John 

Knox and his impact on the Presbyterian denomi-

nation.  In addition, he provided a brief overview of 

the roles of Teaching Elders, Deacons and Ruling 

Elders. 

Pastor Bob closed the Joint Meeting in prayer. 

GREENCASTLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

SESSION MEETING 

Held on June 13, 2024 in the Social Room 

Ed Wine, Ruling Elder opened the meeting with a 

devotion and a prayer (candle remained lit). 

CLERK’S REPORT: ACTION. Approved minutes 

of the Regular Session Meeting on April 11, 2024.  

Approved minutes of the Called Annual Congrega-

tional Meeting on April 21, 2024. Approved 

minutes of the Regular Session Meeting on May 9, 

2024. Worship attendance on Sunday, May 5, 2024 

was 77; Communion celebrated by 74.  Worship 

attendance on Sunday, June 2, 2024 was 80; Com-

munion celebrated by 75.  Church roll through 

April 30, 2024 and May 31, 2024 was 146.  ACTION.  

Approved Clerk’s Report. 

Financial Report April May 

Beginning Balance $31,078.63 $25,385.82 

Receipts $21,528.92 $22,201.49 

Disbursements $27,221.73 $20,393.45 

Ending Balance $25,385.82 $27,193.86 

ACTION.  Approved April, 2024 and May, 2024 

Financial Reports. 

Boundary Training:  Training completed by the 

following:  Sue Miller on April 10, Bonnie Speaks 

on April 25, Anne Larew on May 2, Ed Wine on May 

4 and Fred Davison on May 12. 

Virtual Motions: 

ACTION. Approved on May 10, 2024 - Ed Wine, 

Ruling Elder of GPC, to pick up the legal file of the 

Corporation upon the closure of the practice of 

David D. Wertime due to his retirement. 

ACTION. Approved on May 17, 2024 - Contract 

with Holy Cow to purchase the Congregational As-

sessment Tool (CAT) for $450.00 to enable GPC to 

collect relevant congregational information in a 

concise manner, to evaluate data collected and to 

present a comprehensive summary to the Presby-

tery’s Commission on Ministry to enable the for-

mation of our Pastor Nominating Committee 

(PNC). 

ACTION. Approved on May 19, 2024 – Ac-

ceptance of Utica Insurance’s settlement offer 

($6,467.54) to satisfy GPC’s claim against the con-

tractor (insured by Utica) for damage done to 

GPC’s parking lots in September, 2023. 

ACTION. Approved on May 29, 2024 – The 

Greencastle-Antrim Chamber of Commerce’s re-

quest to use the GPC parking lots (as outlined in 

background information) during Sidewalk Sales 

Days on July 12 and 13, 2024. 
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ACTION.  Approved on May 29, 2024 – The Ordination 

and Installation of Polly Coulter and Kelly Kerstetter as 

Deacons during the worship service on June 2, 2024. 

ACTION:  Approved on June 3, 2024 – The purchase of 

t-shirts for Community Day Camp participants and Camp 

Counselors not to exceed $825.00. 

Committees and Responsible Elders: 

Christian Education – TBD 

Finance – JoAnne Lewis 

Nominating Committee – Anne Larew  

Outreach – Scott Peterson 

      Special Events Committee  

Personnel - Ed Wine 

Property and Maintenance – David Lindecamp 

Technology – TBD 

Worship – Anne Larew/Racheal Marconi Bowman 

Clerk of Session – Jenn Robertson 

Christian Education and Mission:  ACTION.  Ap-

proved Community Day Camp Report on June 30th dur-

ing Worship Service.  ACTION. Approved Pool Party and 

Potluck Dinner on July 30, 2024 at the Moss Spring Swim 

Club.  ACTION. Approved the Blessing of the Backpacks 

during Worship Service on August 18, 2024.  ACTION.  

Approved Rally Day for September 15, 2024. 

Pastor’s Report.  Continuing to officiate funerals and 

weddings.  A joy to officiate the wedding of Racheal 

Marconi and Christopher Bowman on June 8, 2024.  May 

take another vacation in October.  Will begin to collabo-

rate with Pastor Mark Ruzicka (Grace United Church of 

Christ, Greencastle, PA) to write a book addressing spir-

ituality. 

Old Business:  ACTION.  Approved an allocation of 

$450.00 to have Holy Cow interpret the results of the 

Congregational Assessment Tool (CAT) for Greencastle 

Presbyterian Church. 

New Business:  Session meeting dates:  ACTION.  By 

consensus agreed to hold Regular Session Meetings on 

August 8, September 12, October 10, November 14, De-

cember 12 with all beginning at 6:30 pm.  

The meeting was closed in prayer by the Moderator, 

Reverend Dr. Bob Cook and The Lord’s Prayer in unison 

at 8:20 PM. 

GREENCASTLE-ANTRIM 

FOOD PANTRY 

 

 

 

 

717-597-8333 ext. 2 

gafoodpantry@gmail.com 

Call or email to schedule a time to 

drop off the food donations. 

Thursday, September 5 

6:00 to 8:00 pm 

Wed, September 11 & 18 

9:00 am to 12:00 noon 

CURRENT FOOD NEEDS 

CEREAL 

PASTA SAUCE IN CANS OR PLASTIC 

SOUPS 

CANNED CHICKEN 

RICE MIXES 

POTATO MIXES 

CANNED FRUIT 

VEGETABLES 

Any non-perishable food items 

are greatly appreciated. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR 

CONTINUED SUPPORT 

OF THE FOOD PANTRY! 
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PROPERTY & MAINTENANCE 

DAVID LINDECAMP Moderator 

It is not too soon to begin planning for our fall 

clean-up, please mark your calendars: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saturday, November 9th, 2024 at 9am 

Fall Clean-up at the Church grounds 

If the weather does not cooperate, our rain date 

will be scheduled for Saturday, November 16th at 

9am. We would appreciate some help, more 

hands help to lighten the load. 

The fall cleanup at Moss Spring Cemetery will be 

announced at a later date. 

A brief update on our activities: 

PROJECTS STARTED: 

In last month’s newsletter, I mentioned several 

jobs that have been quoted and approved by the 

Session. As of this writing, neither job has been 

started by the contractor. We will keep you 

updated on the progress. 

PROJECTS COMPLETED: 

During ‘the past month, we gave the shrubbery 

around the building some minor trimming. As 

mentioned previously, we had our summer clean-

up a few weeks early this year due to schedule 

conflicts. Early trimming often allows the shrubs 

to continue to grow out during the summer, so 

just some minor trimming was done since it had 

been a really dry summer until late. 

Until next month, Peace and Love in Christ!  

SPECIAL EVENTS 

DEE PATTON Moderator 

Minutes – August 12, 2024 

Attendance:  Jan Eppleman, Kim Morrison, Dee 

Patton, Mary Sauder, and Becky Sucke 

Over the summer, the Special Events Committee 

hosted Lemonade On the Lawn on June 2, July  7, 

and August 4.  Because of the heat, two of those 

were held inside.  They were well attended. 

Discussed the GPC church picnic on September 8, 

2024.  This will be a pot luck meal immediately 

following the 10:00 church service held at Antrim 

Township Park.  Chicken, drinks, and table settings 

will be provided by the committee.     

Rally Day on September 15, 2024.  The committee 

will provide a light hot brunch immediately 

following the church service which will consist of 

egg casseroles, fruit, coffee and drinks  

If anyone would like to join the committee, we 

would love to have you.  We are always looking 

for more volunteers.      

 

MUSIC MINISTRY 

FRED DAVISON Directory of Music Ministry 

The GPC Chancel 

Choir and Bell 

Choir will 

reconvene for the 

fall season the 

week following 

the Annual 

Church Picnic 

with rehearsals on Wednesday September 11. 

Weekly rehearsals are on Wednesdays - Bell Choir 

at 6:00 pm and the Chancel Choir at 7:00 pm. If 

you have an interest in participating in either of 

these ensembles, please contact Fred Davison 

jfdavison50@gmail.com. 
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WORSHIP 

ANNE LAREW, CAROLE MALIN  M oderators 

What a relief to have had some rain and some 

moderate temperatures!  Thanks God! 

Our committee wants to thank Jim Papa for 

inaugurating the use of our screens in worship on 

August 18.  He has shared with me that it will take 

some time for us to get the routine down and to 

train a team of volunteers to make it happen.  

There may be some Sundays where we do not 

have items on the screen, so please bear with us.  

We are getting feedback from some of our 

streaming worshipers that the new visuals were a 

treat for them to see before the service begins. We 

are asking for your forbearance and grace as we 

learn how to use these screens to enhance our 

worship and glorify God.   Change is a challenging 

thing, yet it is a constant in our lives.  We will strive 

to do this well.  Please pray for the Worship 

Committee and the Technology team as we learn 

to use these new tools. 

We also look forward to the Church Picnic on 

September 8th at Antrim Township Park.  Bring 

chairs for worship and a dish to share as we will 

have lunch after our 10am worship service.  Fried 

chicken!  YUM! 

God has blessed us through the summer with 

robust attendance in worship.  We have averaged 

over 80 people in the sanctuary and 20-25 on line.  

We often see those numbers drop in the summer, 

but not this year.   

Carole Malin is now co-moderating the Worship 

Committee with me, and Racheal Marconi Bowman 

is taking on the challenge of moderating the 

Christian Ed Committee.  Thank you for your 

diligence in helping us schedule liturgists and 

communion servers over the last year.  Please let 

Carole or me know if you would like to serve in 

either capacity this fall. 

September blessing on you all, our church family. 

 

HOLY COW!!! 

On August 13, the Session and other church 

leaders participated in an online interpretation 

of the Congregational Assessment Tool (CAT) 

that you may have taken in July.  The results 

were very interesting and encouraging.  The 

Session will decide how and when to share the 

results and Executive Summary with you in the 

very near future. 

A presentation requesting permission for a 

Pastoral Nominating Committee (PNC) will be 

made on September 12th to the Carlisle 

Presbytery’s Commission on Ministry.  

Hopefully GPC will receive permission to form 

a PNC, a task for our Nominating Committee.  

We are making progress toward our goal of 

moving forward. 

Our sample was considered excellent, with 

ninety-eight (98) responses in all.  Thank you if 

you participated in the CAT.  We look forward 

to sharing the information.  

Mindy Barnhart, Brian Keck, Anne Larew 

GREENCASTLE-ANTRIM CHRISTIAN 

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP 

Tuesday, September 24, 2024  -  9:30 a.m. 
Greencastle Evangelical Lutheran Church 

130 N. Washington Street 

Dottie Zimmerman 

“Life Can Be Hard, But God is Good” 
Dottie Zimmerman, one of the co-leaders of the 

GACWF will kick off our new year of programs by 

sharing her unique life story. You will laugh and cry 

as Dotti shares her interesting life story of God’s 

faithfulness! 

  No reservations necessary 

   Lunch optional 

   Free-will offering 

All are welcome to attend and bring a friend! 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

KERI PAPA Director of Christian Education 

RACHEAL MARCONI BOWMAN M oderator 

Our next committee meeting is on Tuesday, September 3rd at 6:30 p.m.  

CHILDREN’S CHURCH- WE NEED YOU!  
We are thankful to all who stepped in to serve our 

children this past year in the Sunday School room 

or Nursery. We will need more volunteers to step 

up to make Sunday School available to children 

each week. We average around 8-10 children a 

week. We have a ready-to-go curriculum available- 

some even have word-for-word scripts for what to 

say. Please sign up to volunteer once a month if 

you have children in the program. See Keri if you 

are willing to serve your church in this way. Below 

are the links to get your clearances if you don’t 

already have them.  

**If we do not have two unrelated adults each 

week to serve in the classroom,  Sunday School 

class will be canceled and children will need to 

stay in the sanctuary with their parents or 

guardians.**  

https://www.dhs.pa.gov/KeepKidsSafe/Clearances/

Pages/PA-Child-Abuse-History-Clearance.aspx 

https://www.dhs.pa.gov/KeepKidsSafe/Clearances/

Pages/Criminal-Background-Check.aspx 

BACKPACK BLESSINGS 
Thank you to all who donated crayons, scis- 

sors and glue sticks. Fifty-seven (57) backpacks 

with supplies were given to patrons of the G-A 

Food Pantry. In addition, 14 backpacks were given 

to the G-A School District for distribution to 

those in need. Contact the church office if 

you are aware of a student needing a 

backpack as GPC has 

three remaining 

to share.  
 

Rally Day 2024 
This day, which serves as the start of our Christian 

Education programs for the school year, will be on 

Sunday, September 15th. All are invited to Coffee 

Hour following the service for a light breakfast 

hosted by Special Events. Youth Group will also 

begin this night at 6pm. Children in grades 6-12 

are encouraged to participate in this fellowship.  

ADULT BIBLE STUDY  

Jim Papa will be leading a Bible Study on Sunday 

mornings (beginning 10/6 at 8:45 am) based on a 

book entitled The Walk by Adam Hamilton. Please 

purchase your copy of the book ahead of time – 

available on Amazon, Target, Barnes & Noble, 

Christianbook, Thriftbooks, etc.  

PRAYER BOOKMARKS 

If you would like to have your child, grandchild, 

neice, nephew or young friend included in our 

Prayer Bookmark Ministry, please contact Keri Papa  

at keripapa1215@gmail.com. She will need a 

recent photo with the name, age, grade in school 

and hobbies to include on the bookmark. 

Members and friends of the congregation select a 

child or two and pray for that child throughout the 

year, with the bookmark serving as a gentle 

        reminder for continued prayer. Keri would 

                                               appreciate the infor- 

                                                mation by 

                                                September 8th. 

https://www.dhs.pa.gov/KeepKidsSafe/Clearances/Pages/PA-Child-Abuse-History-Clearance.aspx
https://www.dhs.pa.gov/KeepKidsSafe/Clearances/Pages/PA-Child-Abuse-History-Clearance.aspx
https://www.dhs.pa.gov/KeepKidsSafe/Clearances/Pages/Criminal-Background-Check.aspx
https://www.dhs.pa.gov/KeepKidsSafe/Clearances/Pages/Criminal-Background-Check.aspx
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S omeone recently asked me what is the differ-

ence between justification and sanctification.  I 

love it when I get asked these kinds of questions. 

They are central to living a Christian life.  

Justification by faith is the opposite of justification 

by our works of obedience to the law. Basically, no 

one can work their way into heaven. It is God’s free 

gift by simply believing. As Paul says it in Romans, 

“we hold that one is justified by faith apart 

from works of the law” (Rom. 3:28).   Imagine you 

are standing at someone’s door.  They invite you 

in. You believe their invitation is gracious and you 

trust them; so, you enter.  It’s that simple.  

“Believe on the Lord Jesus Christ and be 

saved.” (Acts 16:31) 

Paul also draws an enlightening contrast between 

the worker and the believer: “Now to the one who 

works, his wages are not counted as a gift but 

as his due. And to the one who does not work 

but believes in him who justifies the ungodly, 

his faith is counted as righteousness” (Rom. 4:4–

5). Recall that Jesus also teaches that the one who 

is justified before God is not the one who boasts in 

his or her own righteousness but the sinner who 

cries out to God for mercy. Now, sanctification is 

what we want once we are in the house.  

Sanctification results from the supernatural pres-

ence and power of the Holy Spirit working in a 

Christian's life. It requires a change of heart, an 

alignment of the will with God's will.  It is a work of 

grace in that God’s Spirit is at work in the process 

of transforming you from someone self-centered, 

or afraid, or bigoted, or incapable of empathy to 

one who reflects the love and peace of Jesus in 

their heart and in their everyday living. It’s a life-

long process. 

In its most basic sense, to sanctify something is to 

set it apart for God’s special use and purpose. 

Therefore, God’s people are sometimes said to be 

sanctified because they are set apart for God’s spe-

cial purposes in the world: “Consecrate your-

selves, therefore, and be holy; for I am the LORD 

your God. Keep my statutes, and do them; I am 

the LORD who sanctifies you” (Leviticus 20:7-8). 

Olympic athletes consecrate their daily life and liv-

ing to pursue the skills and abilities needed in their 

particular sport so as to compete at the highest 

“But the fruit of the Spirit is love, 

joy, peace, forbearance, kindness, 

goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and 

self-control. Against such things 

there is no law. Those who belong to 

Christ Jesus have crucified the flesh with 

its passions and desires. Since we live 

by the Spirit, let us keep in step 

with the Spirit. Let us not become 

conceited, provoking and 

envying each other.” 
Galatians 5:22-26 (New International Version) 

“But the fruit of the Spirit is love, 

joy, peace, forbearance, kindness, 

goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and 

self-control. Against such things 

there is no law. Those who belong to 

Christ Jesus have crucified the flesh with 

its passions and desires. Since we live 

by the Spirit, let us keep in step 

with the Spirit. Let us not become 

conceited, provoking and 

envying each other.” 
Galatians 5:22-26 (New International Version) 

PASTOR’S 

COLUMN 

REV. DR. 

ROBERT COOK 

Interim Pastor 
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level. They strive to give it their personal best. A far 

greater goal is to pursue our friendship with Jesus 

so we reflect the values and teachings he shares 

with us as we read in the Gospels.  

Garrison Keillor often talks about growing up in a 

small Christian group he calls the “Sanctified Breth-

ren.” He speaks of the way they restricted their 

speech, the way they interacted with others who 

did not belong to their sect and the way they were 

to “shun the world and worldly pursuits.”  Of 

course, Keillor is poking at the way his group prac-

ticed outwardly but really were anything by sancti-

fied. They fussed and argued and treated one an-

other poorly sometimes.   Outward demonstrations 

of religious practice tend to make of us rather like 

the Pharisees Jesus spoke of.   

Think of the process of sanctification as cooperat-

ing with the Holy Spirt in learning to live with our 

neighbors and love them.  If justification is re-

spondeding to the free invitation to walk in the 

door, sanctification is learning how to live with 

those in the house. Anyone who has lived in mili-

tary barracks, or summer camp quarters or in col-

lege dorms knows that there will be those who are 

different from you and may not share your values. 

You may never feel close with some. But we are 

asked to accept them, care for them, respect them 

and learn to get along with them. Often, God’s 

Spirit uses people we don’t understand as the 

edge-stones to rub off the rough edges on our-

selves.  

Curiously, we will find we don’t always see eye-to-

eye with others in church. Creating a fuss, gossip-

ing about another or simply ignoring them is defi-

nitely not what Jesus has in mind.  Sanctification 

then is the process of growing us up as mature 

people who will care and appreciate others and 

not fear them or ignore them.  If we cannot learn 

how to love others in our congregation, what do 

we have to offer to those beyond our doors? 

We who are the Presbyterian congregation in 

Greencastle have something very special and life-

giving to our community. What we have is the 

presence of Jesus among us. And he is working 

through us to love one another and to share that 

healing love with our community. We have all been 

called and set apart through Jesus for this reason.  

So, sanctification is growing up and letting Jesus 

be seen in us.  It’s how we become real followers 

of Jesus—and that is what we truly want to be.  

–Pastor Robert Cook  

David Rutherford greeting worshipers on Sunday 

mornings, extending hospitality!  Thank you David!  

we are asked to accept them, 

care for them, respect them and 

learn to get along with them 
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ATTENTION PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN 

Our first meeting, Thursday, September 12, 

is being held at the home of Debbie Young. 

We will all be meeting at 12:30 at the 

church and use a few cars to get there. 

All are welcome to attend. 

APPLAUSE IN A WORSHIP SERVICE 

From time to time in a worship service someone 

might offer a moving musical piece, a deeply felt 

song or anthem and we might offer applause.  

Some in our congregation have expressed concern 

and the opinion that applause is not appropriate 

during worship. Applause makes it seem that those 

being applauded have “performed” to please the 

congregation rather than offered their praise to 

God.  And it raises the possibility that those who 

lead in worship may come to expect the applause 

and be hurt if others were applauded and they were 

not. What guidance do we have beyond our varying 

opinions? 

We have guidance from the Bible and our Book of 

Order. Since applause almost seems always to occur 

in connection with music, instrumental or vocal, we 

should note that the Book of Order says,  

“In worship, music is not to be for entertain-

ment or artistic display.” (W-2.1004)  

This observation is made in the context of music 

being described as a form of worship by a choir or 

soloist or a musician. The appropriate response is 

not by clapping, but in saying “Amen.”   

We can never go wrong when we put God first.  

LITTLE FREE LIBRARY 

Thanks to all who donate books!  The Little Free 

Library is quite successful!  Volunteers keep the 

display in order and well 

stocked.  This is only 

accomplished by your 

generous donations. 

There is a box located 

in the vestibule for 

your donations. 

Please visit our Little 

Free Library and take 

a book … share a book! 

Enjoy your reading!  

COMMUNION SERVERS 

AND LITURGISTS 

 

 

 

 

September 1 Communion Servers: 

Fred Davison, Patti Divelbiss, 

Chris Johnston, Diane Mills  

  

Liturgists: 

9/1   Debbie Young 

9/8   Picnic 

9/15 Racheal Marconi Bowman 

9/22 Sheila Gates 

9/29 Kelsey Marshall 
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SECURE AND SAFE TITHING 
LOVE  •  SERVE  •  GIVE  GENEROUSLY  

GPC offers online giving as an option to 

support our continuing mission, ministries, 

and programs. Your generosity and aid 

make our church’s work possible! 

Make donations, payments, and pledges 

to GPC via your smart phone or computer. 

SIGN UP TODAY BY VISITING OUR WEBSITE visitgpcpa.org 
BENEFITS FOR YOU 

1)  Give from anywhere using a computer, tablet, or smart phone. 

2)  No need to find a check or stop by the ATM. 

3)  Use your checking/savings account or your debit/credit card. 

4)  Schedule Sunday giving to occur automatically. 

5)  Give to special collections at any time. 

BENEFITS TO OUR CHURCH 

1)  Reduces administrative work allowing more time to focus on the ministry. 

2)  Helps streamline receivables. 

3)  Increases stewardship by providing members and guests easier ways to give. 

4)  More regular and predictable giving makes financial planning easier. 

5)  Donations can come from anywhere in the world. 

THANK YOU 

https://visitgpcpa.org/give/
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Becky Hess health concerns (friend of Ed & Debbie Wine)  

June Marshall health concerns 

Nancy McIntyre health concerns 

Herb Layton health concerns 

Patti Sechrist health concerns (submitted by 
Marcie Tinninis)  

Alan Shope health concerns 

Tim Walck health concerns 

Mary Lou Riddle health concerns (submitted by 
Mary Ann Ackerman) 

Steven Bishop health concerns 

Mindy Grosh health concerns (Dick & Donna Grosh's 
daughter-in-law)  

Michael Paylor complications from leg amputation 
due to hit and run accident in 2012 (cousin of Weslie 
Johnson)  

Linda Pittman health concerns (submitted by Jan McClain) 

Rachael, Christopher & Anna Lee Massieu 
(submitted by Evelyn Lindecamp) 

Mary Buhl health concerns 

Cullen Gaston young child with Leukemia 

Bob & Sandy Seidel (submitted by Marcie Tinninis) 

The Gagne family mom was diagnosed with acute 
transverse myelitis (submitted by Jan McClain) 

Bill & Kathy Kendall health concerns 
(submitted by Weslie Johnson) 

Aaron Frick (submitted by Mary Ann Ackerman) 

Ray Spitz (brother-in-law of Ed & Debbie Wine) 

Sue Angle health concerns 

Rev. Bill Beck (submitted by Patti Divelbiss) 

Caroline Robinson going through chemo 
for leukemia  (submitted by Patti Divelbiss) 

Dian Bishop health concerns   

Dan Patton health concerns   

Vasilija Milanovic health concerns   

The Hammond family struggling with loss of a 
loved one (Scott Peterson & Candace Rutherford’s cousin) 

Jane Everetts health concerns 

Bethany Yeager missionary work in South 
America (submitted by Scott Peterson & Candace 
Rutherford) 

Penny Mohler battling ovarian cancer 
(submitted by Nancylee Moore) 

Cathy Thomas health concerns (Beth Taylor’s 
mother / submitted by Sheila Gates) 

Dominic Frampton health concerns 

Sue Lum, recovering from broken kneecap 
(Fred Davison’s sister) 

Jan Shafer health concerns (submitted by Patti 
Divelbiss) 

Rowan Stotler recovering from brain surgery 
(submitted by Mary Ann Ackerman) 

Shawn Schaeffer (submitted by Diane Mills) 

Sandra Meadows oral cancer (submitted by Kim Tarlaglia) 

Frank & Tracey Toston health concerns (submitted by 
Scott Peterson) 

Bill Horst health concerns (submitted by Cindy Marconi) 

Colin Rinker health concerns 

Tiffany Robinson health concerns 

Archer Hohl young child with seizures (submitted by 
Mary Ann Ackerman) 

The Russell family (submitted by Jenn Robertson) 

Leona Cain health concerns (Deb Wine’s mother) 

Mary Steel health concerns 

Sally Snyder health concerns 

Chelsea White diagnosed with breast cancer, 
mother of 2-year-old (submitted by Emily Jones) 

Beth R health concerns 

George Price health concerns 

Tim Reed health concerns 

Doris Henson late stage Parkinson's disease (Aunt of 
Diane Mills) 

Lynne Leap recovering from a fall (Mother of Barry Leap) 

Gail Guyton recent diagnosis of brain tumor 
(submitted by Diane Mills) 

Skylar Sites cancer (submitted by Cindy Marconi & Racheal 
Marconi Bowman) 

Cheryl Luger breast cancer surgery (submitted by Cindy 
Marconi & Racheal Marconi Bowman) 

Marvin & Nancy Rice health concerns (submitted by 
Linda Thomas) 

Please add the family of Bernice Walck  who 

passed away on August 23, 2024, to your prayers. 

Gracious God, by your mercy, grant her the sure 

joy of your salvation, through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

JOYS, 

CARES, & 

CONCERNS 



September 2024 
CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

  Sun September 1 

Worship with Communion   10:00am 

Coffee Fellowship / 1st Sunday Food Drive 

Mon September 2   

LABOR DAY   Church Office Closed 

Tue September 3   
CHRISTIAN ED MEETING  6:30pm 

WORSHIP MEETING  6:30pm 

Wed September 4   

Wednesday Prayer Circle  9:00am 

Session Agenda Planning Meeting  10:30 am 

Ladies AA Meeting  7:00pm 

Thur September 5   

Greencastle-Antrim Food Pantry  6:00pm 

 Sun September 8 

Annual Church Picnic  –  Worship   10:00am 

     Antrim Township Community Park 

 Wed September 11   

9/11 A DAY OF REMEMBRANCE 

Greencastle-Antrim Food Pantry  9:00am 

Wednesday Prayer Circle  9:00am 

Bell Choir  6:00pm 

Chancel Choir  7:00pm 

Ladies AA Meeting  7:00pm 
MISSION COMMITTEE MEETING  7:00pm 

Thur September 12   

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN MEETING  1:00pm 

SESSION MEETING  6:30pm 

  Sun September 15 

RALLY DAY  –  Worship   10:00am 

     followed by Light Breakfast 

Dementia Caregivers  2:00pm 

Wed September 18   

Greencastle-Antrim Food Pantry  9:00am 

Wednesday Prayer Circle  9:00am 

Bell Choir  6:00pm 

Chancel Choir  7:00pm 

Ladies AA Meeting  7:00pm 
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  2    Allison Seidel 

  3    Brian & Paulette Keck 

  3    Mike Koons 

  3    Lynn Davis 

  4    Judy Webber 

  6    Nate Herrmann 

  9    Donna Grosh 

  9    Laiken Smith 

10    Craig Welterlen 

11    Fred Young 

13    Bryan Larew 

22    Linda Thomas 

24    Julia Mills 

30    Greg & Weslie Johnson 

30    Hannah Myers   

Thurs September 19   
DEACONS MEETING  7:00pm 

Sat September 21 - 28 

Mission Trip to Laurel, Kentucky 

  Sun September 22 

Worship   10:00am followed by Coffee Fellowship 

Wed September 25   

Wednesday Prayer Circle  9:00am 

Bell Choir  6:00pm 

Chancel Choir  7:00pm 

Ladies AA Meeting  7:00pm 

  Sun September 29 

Worship   10:00am followed by Coffee Fellowship 

Special Guest Preacher – Rev. Dr. Jamie McLeod 

   Carlisle Presbytery Leader for 

    Transformation and Vision 


